
 The President called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M., with five Board members, 
two homeowners, and Judith Pecora of the management company present.  

 A Due Process Hearing regarding various household items and sports equipment, in-
cluding a bicycle, being kept on the porch and/or in front of a home on Forest Court, was 
held.  After reviewing all of the information which was presented concerning this issue, the 
Board members determined that the violation had existed but appeared to have been abat-
ed.  No further action needed to be taken at that time, but should the violation recur, mone-
tary charges would be assessed. 

 A second Hearing was also held regarding the same violation at a home on Denning 
Court.  The violation at this home had not been abated.  After reviewing all of the information 
which was presented concerning this issue, the Board members determined that the viola-
tion still existed.  The homeowner was given an additional amount of time to abate the viola-
tion.  If the violation was not abated during that time, monetary charges would then begin to 
be assessed.  

 One of the homeowners present asked a couple of questions regarding the newly 
adopted resolutions and revised rules and regulations.  The other homeowner brought up 
issues concerning setting out trash for removal.  He felt that the rules and regulations should 
be more specific regarding where trash is to be placed for pickup.  As he had made this sug-
gestion before the Board meeting, and it had been provided to the Board, the issue had been 
under consideration, and the Board was going to make a determination on this matter later 
in the meeting. 
 The minutes of the previous Board meeting were approved as presented and the fi-
nancial status of the Association was reviewed.  There was $16,562.98 in the checking ac-
count, and the amount of funds in the Association’s reserve accounts stood at $31,485.64, 
which included funds in two CDs and a savings account, as of the end of August.  The Associa-
tion’s Liabilities and Equity totaled $48,048.62.  Nine homeowners were in arrears on dues 
payments, with two homeowners having balances on their accounts which were becoming 
large.  These homeowners were being notified that unless their account was brought current, 
collection actions would be initiated.  The account balances of four of the other homeowners 
showed amounts of $1.00 or less, being owed.  
 The Architectural Control Committee reported that one Architectural Approval Form 
had been processed since the last meeting.  Approval had been given to the owner of a home 
on Denning Court to replace the rear portion of the fence.   
 A change to the summary of rules and regulations regarding the setting out of trash 
for pickup had been approved.  A copy of the page of that document which contains the 
change would be given to the homeowners. 
 Some discussion was held concerning problems seen at homes.  
 The Board considered the Association’s budget for 2020.  In order to keep up with 
the increased costs for services needed by the Association and adequately fund the reserve 
accounts, the Board determined that it is in the best interests of the Association, to increase 
the dues assessments an amount which is permitted by the Association’s governing docu-
ments, without a vote of the membership.  It was determined that the dues would be in-
creased by $1.00 per month per home, bringing the monthly assessment from $57.00, to 
$58.00, beginning with the assessment for January 2020.  Homeowners would be reminded 
of this, later in the year. 
 The meeting ended at 8:50 P.M. 
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Next Board Meeting 
The next meeting of 

the Board of Directors 
is scheduled to be held on 
Monday, October 7, 2019 
at the Austin Realty office, 

located at 
10 Rock Pointe Lane  

in Warrenton. 
As usual, all homeowners 
are welcome to attend.  

 
    

Holiday Trash 
Reminder  

There will be 
no trash pick-up 

on Thursday, 
November 28 2019, 

due to the 
Thanksgiving Day  

holiday. 
The trash will be picked 

up on Monday, 
December 2, 2019. 

 

Remember that trash is 
not to be put out 
for pick-up until 

after dark on the evening 
before the pick-up! 
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Fall Extra Trash Pick-Up 
 The Town of Warrenton Fall extra trash pick-up is 
scheduled for Bear Wallow Knolls on Monday, October 21, 
2019.  Please have items you want to have removed placed at 
the curb by 8:00 A.M. on that day, but no earlier than after 
dark on Sunday evening.  No return trips can be made. 
 Tree trimmings and brush must be placed separately, 
as should metal and wood items.  Unfortunately, regarding 
items containing freon - these items will no longer be removed. 
 The Town crews will take away old tires.  There is a 
charge for this, but this is the same fee which you would pay if 
you took the tires to the landfill yourself.  This fee must be paid 
in advance.  Contact Public Works at 540-347-1858 to arrange 
to pay this fee. 
 Items such as TVs, computers, monitors, copiers, fax 
machines, microwave ovens, printers, battery packs, mattress-
es and box springs, or any type of liquid chemicals or paint, will 
not be picked up.  They must be taken to the County landfill, 
where they can be recycled.  A modest fee is charged for recy-
cling some of these items.  However, if you have paint cans 
that are empty or in which the paint has dried up, you can re-
move the lid and set them out.  For more information, call Fau-
quier County Environmental Services at 540-422-8840. 
 Some residents “jump the gun” and put out the things 
they want removed, days, or even weeks before the scheduled 
pick-up.  Please don’t do this - it creates an unsightly condition 
in the neighborhood!  And please remove any items that are 
not picked up! 

 

 

Grounds Maintenance at Homes                        

 Along with cutting the grass and removing weeds from 
planting beds, residents need to care for the bushes and trees 
on the properties of the homes where they live.  Bushes and 
trees need to be treated, to get rid of any insects which may 
infest them from time to time, and trimmed, for their health, 
and to assist in having the community present a neat and clean 
appearance. 
 Another reason that trees need to be trimmed, is to 
keep them away from homes.  Trees which are close to a home 
can hold dampness up against the house, which may result in 
the siding becoming mildewed, or the deterioration of window 
frames and other wood components. 
  
Upcoming Association Annual Meeting   

  The Annual Meeting of the Association has been sched-
uled to be held on October 7, 2019, as was stated in the notices 
sent to homeowners.  Please complete and return your proxy if 
you have not already done so, to ensure a quorum so that busi-
ness can be conducted at the meeting. 

Change to Association Document 
 As noted in the summary of the minutes from the Sep-
tember Board meeting, an additional change to the Associa-
tion’s  Summary of Rules and Regulations has been made.  This 
is in regards to the setting out of trash and recyclables for pick-
up.  A copy of the page of the Regulations on which this change 
appears, is enclosed with this mailing.  Please read it and then 
place it with the copies of the other association governing doc-
uments which you have, for future reference.  Questions about 
this change can be directed to the office.  

 

        
 


